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MEMORANDUM

TO: Priests and Lay Pastoral Leaders
FROM: Cardinal John Dew

DATE: Friday 13 March

RE: COVID-19 precautions

You will see from the attached update from the Bishops Conference that parishes are being
given some freedom to implement precautions they consider necessary to respond to the
concerns of parishioners about COVID-19.

I would like consistent practice across the Archdiocese and so these changes are to be
implemented from this weekend until further notice:

e At the Sign of Peace people should avoid shaking hands or other contact with one another,
and instead smile, nod or bow to one another.

e Holy Communion is not to be distributed from the chalice.

e Communion is only to be distributed in the hand, not on the tongue.

e Holy water is to be removed from stoups and containers at the church door.

Ministers of the Eucharist are to be reminded of the need for good hygiene, using hand
sanitizer and ensuring that they do not contact people’s hands when distributing communion.
Parishes should review and upgrade their hygiene and cleaning practices in all the
circumstances where parishioners are involved.

At this point there is no community transmission in New Zealand, and the Ministry of Health is
not asking us to take these precautions. They are a response to the concerns of parishioners
and their need to feel safe when they are involved in Church activities.

Please remind parishioners that if they are feeling unwell they should stay at home.

Yours sincerely in the Lord
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% John AlCardinal Dew
Archbishop of Wellington

Archdiocese of Wellington, 22-30 Hill Street, Thorndon, Wellington 6011, New Zealand
T: 04 4961766 E: j.dew®@wn.catholic.org.nz
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URGENT COVID-19 CORONAVIRUS UPDATE
13 March 2020

Guidance to dioceses and parishes, issued by the NZ Catholic Bishops under
the advice of Fr John O’Connor Acting Director, National Liturgy Office.

Téna koutou katoa friends,

The National Liturgy Office and NZ Catholic Bishops have received new
important new advice today from the Ministry of Health.

This advice specifically says we should desist with “the sharing of communion
cups and shared holy water, and hand shaking.”

Having received this, we are now updating our previous advice on these
matters. We now ask that:

e At the Sign of Peace, people should avoid shaking hands or other
contact with one another, and instead smile, nod or bow to one
another.

e Holy Communion is not to be distributed from the chalice.
e Communion is only to be distributed in the hand, not on the tongue.

e Holy water is to be removed from stoups and containers at the church
door.

e Priests should not touch children’s heads when blessing them and then
continue to distribute Communion.

The Ministry of Health has not asked for any restrictions on public gatherings,
including Mass.

We are concerned there is a significant degree of fear among some
parishioners, and it is essential that the Church is a safe place for people
when they gather for Mass. We therefore ask each diocese, parish and
Catholic community to respond with appropriate sensitivity to the fears that
exists.

We wish again to emphasise with all parishioners the importance of good

practices of hygiene, including regular washing of hands, covering coughs
and sneezes with elbows not hands, staying at home if sick, and trying to

keep a metre away from people who are unwell.
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